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Napa Valley Genealogy Societyõs UPCOMING  PROGRAMS 
 

Mark your calendars  
 

Jan 20, 2011   VITAL RECORDS presented by Karen Burzdak  

                          Afternoon Program at the Senior Center, 1:30p  
Feb 17, 2011    ALTERNATIVE RESOURCES presented by Sharon Marangoni  

                                       Afternoon Program at the Senior Center, 1:30p   
 

WHAT KIND OF PROGRAMS DO YOU WANT  
 

 Now is your chance to influence the programs for the rest of the year! Do 
you like to hear about personal experiences in research? Do you like hearing 

about how to find good stuff on the internet? Do you want to hear new ideas on 
how to organize your research? Do you have a story you would like to share with 

everyone?  
Please contact Mary Herzog at herzogm@pacbell.net and let me know what you 

would like or what ideas you have for future programs.  

CALENDAR  
 

Jan 8, 2011, (2nd Sat) Genealogy Software Group , 1pm NVGBS Library  

Jan 10, 2011, (2nd Mon) BOARD MEETING , 2pm NVGBS Library  
Jan 12, & 26, 2011, (2nd & 4th Wed.) Family History Writing Group , noon,  

                                                          at NVGBS Library  
Jan 20, 2011, Program at 1:30p Senior Centerééééé... 
Feb 9, & 23, 2011 Family History Writing Group,  noon, at NVGBS Library  

Feb 12, 2011 (2nd Sat) Genealogy Software Group, 1pm, NVGBS Library  
Feb 14, 2011, (2nd Mon) BOARD MEETING , 2pm NVGBS Library  

Feb 17, 2011, NVGBS Program at 1:30p Senior Centeréééé... 
Feb 20, 2011, WinePress deadline , articles to Editor, email articles or drop off in  
                                   editors box at library.   
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Other Saturdays as staffing is available. 

Web Site 

www.napavalleygenealogy.org 1st  & 2nd   Sat: 10-2pm 

 10-4 pm 
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A Message from our President  

 

     Dick Bruechert,  

         

     NVGBS President 

 The January General Meeting of the Napa Genealogy Society will be held on January 20, 

2011, at the Napa Senior Center. Our speaker will be member Karen Burdzak who will give a 

presentation on "Vital Records". The meeting will begin at 1:30 PM, in the afternoon. Refresh-

ments will be available prior to the meeting.  

 At the January General Meeting we will elect and install the Officers and Board of Direc-

tors for 2011. Linda van de Veur has advised us that she is unable to serve on the Computer com-

mittee in 2011, and I would like to thank her for her service these past years. Linda will be avail-

able for consultation as needed. We still need a Program Chairperson and a Publicity Chairperson 

for 2011, and if you are interested in either of these positions, please contact me and we can dis-

cuss the duties. Also, we will present and adopt the budget of 2011 at the January meeting. We 

hope you will be able to attend this meeting as there are several items that need to be voted upon.

 

 The February General Meeting of the Napa Genealogy Society will be held on Febru-

ary 17, 2011, at the Napa Senior Center. Our speaker will be member Sharon Marangoni who 

will give a presentation on "Alternate Methods of Researching". This meeting will also begin 

at 1:30 PM, in the afternoon. Refreshments will be available prior to the meeting. 

 Genealogy without documentation is Mythology 

NVGBS Programs for January & February 

 

VITAL RECORDS PROGRAM  

 

 In January member Karen Burzdak will give a Power Point demonstration entitled Vital Re-

cords:  Truth or Consequences.  Various personal vital records will be shown, demonstrating the 

myriad clues to locating  more resources for genealogists.  Karen will also point out that not all in-

formation is reliable, often leading us down the wrong path.  The genealogy ñbugò struck Karen 

while working for the Napa County Clerk-Recorderôs office for ten years.  Members are encouraged 

to bring in specific questions. 

 

ALTERNATIVE RESOURCES 

 

 In February member Sharon Marangoni will give a Power Point demonstration titled  Alter-

native Resources. Sharon will show you all the other hidden sites that you are not aware of apart 

from the most popular sites. 
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                 Jabber from Janice  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Find Your ñEthelò in 2011 

 

 In my Genealogy class our assignment, as I previously mentioned, was to write up a Case 

Study. In tackling the mystery of my Great Grandfather who died in Kern County, California, I had 

decided to finally attempt to tie up all those loose ends of his life. My instructor, Marcia Holstrom, 

had told an amusing story about ñEthelò. This is the name she gave to the amazingly helpful person 

you meet up with in the county courthouse that gives you a box stored under her desk that contains 

the will of your ggggrandfather. Well, it ñkindaò happened to me!  

 

 In researching for my great grandfatherôs naturalization information, I found a reference to 

the Great Register of Kern County (at the Santa Rosa Genealogy Library collection, of all places--

you have been there I assume). It stated James Edward Gillman was naturalized in San Joaquin 

County in 1877.  I phoned the San Joaquin County Historical Society which houses the library for 

the San Joaquin Genealogical Society. They had an index but no records and did not know where to 

look for these records. I Googled for these records and discovered them at the San Joaquin County 

Court House in Stockton. There I was fortunate to find my ñEthelñ who reported that they did have 

old books. I drove to Stockton and ventured into the Court House and found ñEthelò who turned out 

to be a young lady by the name of Heather who checked an old index book and looked up the re-

cord. As luck would have it, the page was incorrect. My new friend, Heather, was not to be dis-

suaded from her task and went to the back and looked through the large very old book of that year, 

page by page, until she found the correct record. She copied it off and sent me on my happy way 

with only the charge of copying: $1.00. I now had proof of several items on my Gillman to do list. 

 

 My challenge to you is do a Google Search on just what you want to find. Here is my search 

in the Google bar:  naturalization records ñSan Joaquin Countyò  

Google Books came up with ñGuide to Naturalization Records of the United Statesò by Christina K. 

Schaefer. It was digitized so I could read it online and found exactly where to go for the informa-

tion...double WOW! 

 
 

Happy Surfing,   Janice       

          jancoxbrown@yahoo.com 

 

 

Canadian Genealogy Research  
 

http://canadiangenealogy.blogspot.com/ 
 

 This is a nice blog for information, resources and discussion surrounding genealogy 
research in Canada. It includes a presentation of income generating opportunities to fund 
continued research and development of delivery systems for archived documents. 
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NVGBS New Yard Look 
 

 A team of volunteers have been working on the front yard at our genealogy library. 

The grass has been removed and in its place native plants and ground covers have been planted. 

These native plants require little water.  The yard project has taken time but it is now near comple-

tion. 

Below are some pictures of the volunteers at work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you Volunteers   

Come Spring the yard will take on a new look. 


